The Plumsted Township Committee meeting of October 6, 2022 was called to order by Mayor Bowen.

STATEMENT: "This meeting is being held in compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act." It was presented for publication to the Asbury Park Press and posted on the Bulletin Board.

THOSE OFFICIALS PRESENT:

COMMITTEEMAN CALABRESE COMMITTEEMAN GRILLETTO COMMITTEEMAN CUOZZO MAYOR BOWEN ATTORNEY ZABARSKY CLERK WITHAM

Deputy Mayor Marinari was excused.

ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN GRILLETTO, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN CALABRESE, RESOLUTION NO. 2022-303 AUTHORIZING THE CONVENING OF AN EXECUTIVE SESSION IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT WAS ADOPTED. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES.

The committee returned from Executive Session. Mayor Bowen called the Workshop/Regular Session to order. A second roll call vote was taken. Mayor Bowen asked everyone to rise for the flag salute followed by the invocation led by Pastor John Burlaga of Hornerstown Baptist Church.

Bowen advised that we were going to have our four presentations first ahead of the rest of the agenda items.

PRESENTATIONS:

The New Egypt Girls Softball 10U Sectional Champions came forward. Coach Frank Miele spoke about the girls accomplishments throughout the season and in the tournament. They won their first state title. They were the only recreation team there; the others were travel teams. He thanked all of the parents. He spoke of the World Series and how they weren't expected to win one game and won five. The girls played their final game and lost in the last inning, 9-8. It was a heartbreaker but surprisingly, looking at the score, the girls were very happy, built memories and friendships that will last a lifetime. The mayor presented the players and coaches a Certificate of Achievement for being State Champions.

Girl Scout Cadettes Mylee Johnson and Leah Olivo, Troop 38 came forward. They earned their Silver Award for creating the Butterfly Garden in front of the municipal building to respect those that lost their lives in the 9/11 attack. There are QR codes on the sign; one that takes you to a website regarding the 9/11 attack and the other to explain what is in the garden. They went thru the process of completing their Silver Award project and thanked those that supported them in this project.

Olivo then wanted to provide an overview of what she would like to do for her Gold Award. This is the highest level a Girl Scout can achieve. Her project is intended to help people with being prepared for an emergency or catastrophe. She would like to hold sessions in the municipal

building to inform the community, provide resources and help build go packs for them. She would also like to host guided hikes and finally, would like to celebrate Emergency Preparedness month.

The mayor and township committee presented Certificates of Achievement to both Johnson and Olivo.

Scout Isabella Bedetto of Troop 19 came forward to present her Eagle Scout Project idea. She would like to create a brick walking path and install a sign near the Oakford Lake Park area. The path will go from the dock to the roadway. She has been working with the New Egypt Historical Society for the information for the sign. Committeeman Grilletto said that he and Clerk Witham have been working with Bedetto on her proposal. She will start with fundraising and proceed from there. She has to finish the project by the time she is 18 years old; she is currently 16. The committee all agreed it will be a wonderful addition and offered assistance if needed.

Peter Curatolo runs the community health improvement program for Ocean County Health Department. The COVID clinic held in the municipal building this past Tuesday was hosted by the OCHD. Curatolo thanked the committee for having him. He spoke about what resources the OCHD has and encourages everyone to use those services. They are the largest health department in the state. Virtually everything they offer is no charge with the exception of a couple of items. They have women and children's programs, they visit businesses for guidance in helping employees, they visit schools and senior communities. They have drug and alcohol abuse grant resources – prevention all the way to detox at no charge if they are a resident of the county. They have dental resources for community members. Visit OCHD.org to see what they have to offer. They have RNs that could visit for health screenings as part of Live Healthy Ocean County. 732/341-9700 is their number. Committeeman Cuozzo asked about the medical transport program and if they had plans to bring that service to Plumsted. He advised it would be a question for OceanRide. Curatolo said that he could give him a call to give him a better idea of those resources.

PROCLAMATIONS:

Committeeman Calabrese read the proclamation for Red Ribbon Week October 23-31, 2022. Ann Funck came forward to accept the proclamation and spoke about how it brings awareness to the school and community. She thanked the committee for their support.

Committeeman Grilletto read the proclamation for National Friends of the Library Week October 16-22, 2022. Librarian Renee Bowe came forward to accept. She talked about the Friends group and said that any volunteers are welcome to join. They provide many programs for the library. There was an average of 450 people per month that came to these programs over the summer. The collection schedule for used books has changed a little and she encouraged people to call the library for those dates and said that they would be willing to take books for them. Bowe said that she appreciated the committee.

Mayor Bowen called for a brief recess. Upon return, Bowen spoke about some upcoming events in town. He mentioned those that have contacted us about the traffic in the downtown area. He thanked Clerk Witham for sending a request to Ocean County Engineering; they provided a quick response that they will investigate the truck traffic in that area. Bowen also discussed some issues with boys on bikes. The mayor is looking at many resources, not just the police department. This is a safety issue and he hopes to find some opportunities for the boys on bikes.

There was discussion about the CDBG and how we are going out to bid for the basketball court and parking lot on Main Street. Bowen also said that we received our annual recycling grant.

We had the vaccine clinic this week which was a success. This Saturday, the Historical Society is having their scarecrow festival, 1-4 pm. October 29th is the fishing derby. Trick or Treat is on the 31st on Main Street.

Committeeman Grilletto spoke about his liaison committees the Pinelands. Committeeman Cuozzo spoke about the fire department and the MUA meetings. Calabrese spoke about the recreation building and the progress they've made. He also spoke about the LUB meeting.

Grilletto spoke about EMS and how we are working to keep the service viable. Cuozzo also commented on EMS and how we are committed to having this service.

Bowen welcomed Ray's Roadside Kitchen to Route 539 and said that one or two more will be opening on Main Street.

Cuozzo wants to add a proclamation. Bowen asked counsel how to go about this. Zabarsky said that Cuozzo can speak about it and if the committee votes and agrees to add it to the agenda, it will be added. Cuozzo spoke about his Italian heritage and wanted to propose a proclamation for Italian Heritage Month for November 2022.

ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN CALABRESE, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN GRILLETTO, A FORMAL PROCLAMATION TO ADD TO THE AGENDA WAS APPROVED. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES.

Cuozzo read the proclamation in its entirety.

Cuozzo then advised that he met with the superintendent regarding the curriculum. He would like to add a resolution to the agenda opposing the new curriculum and supporting parents to make their own decisions on educating their children on topics of sexual education. He has an issue with the parents not being involved in what should be included in the curriculum. He continued that he spoke with a senator and assemblyman about the curriculum. Cuozzo said that we passed resolution 22-226 supporting the parental bill of rights and assembly bill A3800 was co-sponsored by Assemblyman Dancer and Clifton. Although we are not a school board, he would like to be on record that he is against these new standards in the curriculum.

Bowen asked how this resolution differs. Cuozzo said it didn't reference the new standards. Calabrese said that during back to school night, the school had an information session for parents in regard to the curriculum and the curriculum director was there, along with the superintendent and the health teacher. They were advised there would be an opt-out letter in the spring when the curriculum does come up. They also held an information sessions today as well. Grilletto asked if textbooks came home; if not, he has a problem with that. He thinks they should have to opt-in. Cuozzo said that he speaks for the majority of the town on how they should handle this. He said he presented these ideas to the superintendent and curriculum director but they said they were going to do it this way. Cuozzo is against that. Grilletto is in favor of it.

Zabarsky said that we could add the resolution tonight if there was a motion for it or it could be added to the November agenda. Calabrese asked to push it back to November.

ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN CALABRESE, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN CUOZZO, TO FORMALIZE THIS RESOLUTION FOR THE NOVEMBER $3^{\rm RD}$ AGENDA. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES.

MINUTES TO BE CONSIDERED FOR APPROVAL:

EXECUTIVE/WORKSHOP/REGULAR SESSION OF THE 7/14/22 MEETING

Committeeman Cuozzo said that he didn't read in the minutes about the Lennar Infrastructure work they chose to perform on the property they didn't own and then the town reimburse them. Cuozzo asked about it and the idea of recouping the money that was pledged in any future development.

Witham advised it was not an action so it was not in the minutes. Bowen put it in his discussion about the resolution. Cuozzo thinks it should be in the minutes since he thought it was a good plan.

Cuozzo made a motion to include the conversation in the minutes. Zabarsky would like it spelled out as to what he is asking for. Committeeman Cuozzo said he wants a record of the conversation. Zabarsky asked for clarification. Cuozzo asked about why the committee would agree to pay Lennar for speculation infrastructure that they chose to perform on a property they did not own. Cuozzo brought up the idea of trying to recoup the money.

Committeeman Cuozzo made a motion. There was no second to the motion; the motion did not carry.

Mayor Bowen made a motion to approve the minutes. Committeeman Calabrese said that he will second the motion but had one request, that when comments are made on resolutions, he would like some summary of the comment. Cuozzo said that he thinks numbers of resolutions asking to be pulled be included in the minutes. Cuozzo made a motion to include the resolution numbers of the discussion items that Committeeman Calabrese and he wanted to discuss that night. Cuozzo made another motion to table this until we get it right. Zabarsky said first there is a motion to accept the minutes. Calabrese seconded by made a polite request to include the comment.

MAYOR BOWEN MADE A MOTION, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN CALABRESE, THE MINUTES OF 7/14/22 ROLL CALL VOTE: CALABRESE YES, CUOZZO NO, GRILLETTO ABSTAIN, BOWEN YES. MOTION DOES NOT CARRY TO APPROVE THE MINUTES.

Minutes are not adopted and will be added to next month's agenda. Witham commented that she did indicate the number of the resolution that was pulled for discussion which is found on page 2. The others were not pulled, they were voted upon and there was discussion.

ORDINANCE: SECOND READING - none

ORDINANCE: INTRODUCTION

Bowen explained this first ordinance was a motion to introduce. This was submitted to the clerk from the construction department. They reviewed the fees and felt they needed to be updated. The current rates and proposed rates were included with the ordinance. We are trying to bring

things in line with other towns and also charge for some things that we currently do not charge for and should. Grilletto spoke about the money brought in to the construction department and how their finances work.

ON MOTION OF COMMITTEE CUOZZO, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN CALABRESE, ORDINANCE NO. 2022-05 - AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY AMENDING AND SUPPLEMENTING CHAPTER 6 OF THE GENERAL ORDINANCES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED, ENTITLED "BUILDING AND HOUSING," ARTICLE I, ENTITLED "UNIFORM CONSTRUCTION CODE, SECTION 6-4, ENTITLED "BASIS OF FEES" WAS INTRODUCED. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES.

Bowen said the next ordinance was to update the salary ordinance; to create ranges to allow for certifications and be more consistent with levels of management and expertise.

ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN GRILLETTO, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN CUOZZO, ORDINANCE NO. 2022-06 – AMENDING AN ORDINANCE ENTITLED "AN ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH SALARIES FOR VARIOUS OFFICIALS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED, COUNTY OF OCEAN, NEW JERSEY REGULATING THE MANNER OF PAYMENT OF SAME" WAS INTRODUCED. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES.

November 3rd will be the second reading and public hearing of these ordinances.

RESOLUTION CONSENT AGENDA:

THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTIONS ON A CONSENT AGENDA ARE CONSIDERED ROUTINE AND SHALL BE ENACTED BY ONE MOTION. SHOULD ANY MEMBER OF THE TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE SEEK SEPARATE DISCUSSION OF ANY ITEM, THAT ITEM SHALL BE REMOVED AND DISCUSSED SEPARATELY. THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTIONS WILL BE VOTED ON IN ONE VOTE.

Bowen asked if there were any questions from the Committee on the Consent Agenda. Resolution 22-311 is pulled which is a duplicate. Committeeman Grilletto asked about 22-310, specifically #2. 22-310 is amended to be "may", rather than "will"; also in the paragraph above in the resolution. Calabrese asked about 22-313 regarding the snowplow/salt contract. Witham advised fees are the same but there is no way to know how much it will be as it is dependent on the weather. This is to renew the contract at the same rate. Calabrese is looking for the money left for the recreation building improvements. Calabrese then asked about 22-315 and the quotes that were in the packet. He is also happy about the CDBG. Finally, 22-319, he asked about what that was for. Witham explained it is for the recording equipment and the software license.

Cuozzo mentioned he wanted to commend the new information officer in 22-312. He had a question about 22-316 grant. Witham explained the recycling grant and how it was \$2-\$3,000 in past years but now over \$8,000 with the help of the county.

22-312 is being amended for the salary amount as the salary ordinance has not yet passed to be "not to exceed".

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-304 - AUTHORIZING PAYMENT OF SEWER LOANS

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-305 – AUTHORIZING THE REFUND 2022 $3^{\rm rd}$ QUARTER DUPLICATE PAYMENT OF TAXES

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-306 – AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE OF CHECKS FOR THE REDEMPTION OF TAX SALE CERTIFICATES

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-307 – AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR AND TOWNSHIP CLERK TO EXECUTE THE RENEWAL OF MEMBERSHIP IN THE OCEAN COUNTY MUNICIPAL JOINT INSURANCE FUND

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-308 – APPROVING THE PUBLIC DISPLAY OF FIREWORKS AT LAURITA WINERY

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-309 – AUTHORIZING A MEDICAL LEAVE OF ABSENCE FOR CYNTHIA MACREYNOLDS

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-310 – AUTHORIZING A MEDICAL LEAVE OF ABSENCE FOR RANDY PRIEST

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-311 – AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR AND TOWNSHIP CLERK TO EXECUTE THE RENEWAL OF MEMBERSHIP IN THE OCEAN COUNTY MUNICIPAL JOINT INSURANCE FUND

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-312 – APPOINTING ALAN DRUCKER AS THE PART-TIME PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICER

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-313 – RENEWING A CONTRACT WITH FREIBERGER EXCAVATING LLC TO PROVIDE 2022-2023 SNOWPLOWING/SALTING SERVICES FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-314 – AUTHORIZING THE TOWNSHIP CLERK TO ADVERTISE FOR THE RECEIPT OF PROPOSALS FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR 2023

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-315- AUTHORIZING THE REPAIR OF JENNIFER WAY BY CREST CONSTRUCTION

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-316 – REQUESTING APPROVAL FOR THE INSERTION OF A SPECIAL ITEM OF REVENUE AND APPROPRIATION PURSUANT TO N.J.S.A.40A:4-87 (RECYCLING TONNAGE GRANT \$8,402.63)

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-317 – REQUESTING APPROVAL FOR THE INSERTION OF A SPECIAL ITEM OF REVENUE AND APPROPRIATION PURSUANT TO <u>N.J.S.A.</u>40A:4-87 (COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT – FY2022)

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-318 – AUTHORIZING THE REPAIR OF CRANBERRY CANNERS ROAD BY VULCAN CONSTRUCTION. INC

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-319 - RENEWING AN AGREEMENT WITH BIS DIGITAL FOR AUDIO TECHNOLOGY

RESOLUTION NO. 2022-320 - AUTHORIZING THE TOWNSHIP CLERK TO ADVERTISE FOR THE RECEIPT OF BIDS FOR EMS SERVICES WITHIN THE TOWNSHIP OF PLUMSTED

ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN CALABRESE, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN GRILLETTO, RESOLUTIONS 2022-304 THROUGH 2022-320, REMOVING 22-311 AND AMENDING 22-310 AND 22-312, WERE APPROVED. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES.

BINGO AND RAFFLES LICENSE APPLICATIONS:

- Raffles License No. 2022-14 for an Off-Premise 50/50 on 1/14/23 for McKaig-Test-Mullen American Legion Auxiliary Unit 455
- Raffles License No. 2022-15 for an Off-Premise Raffle on 3/4/23 for New Egypt BPO Elks #2457
- Bingo License No. 2022-16 for 2023 Bingo dates for the American Legion Mc-Kaig-Test-Mullen Post 455
- Raffles License No. 2022-17 for an On-Premise 50/50 on 10/22/22 for Cookstown Volunteer Fire Co. #1 Ladies Auxiliary
- Raffles License No. 2022-18 for an On-Premise Merchandise Raffle on 10/22/22 for Cookstown Volunteer Fire Co. #1 Ladies Auxiliary

- Bingo License No. 2022-19 for a Basket Bingo on 10/22/22 for Cookstown Volunteer Fire Co. #1 Ladies Auxiliary
- Raffles License No. 2022-20 for an On-Premise Merchandise Raffle on 11/4/22 for Springfield Township Home & School
- Bingo License No. 2022-21 for a Basket Bingo on 11/4/22 for Springfield Township Home
 & School

Clerk Witham reviewed the bingo and raffles license applications; all is in order and already sent to the state.

REPORTS OF DEPARTMENTS AND PROFESSIONALS:

Mayor Bowen asked if there were any comments on the Bill List of October 6, 2022. There were none. Bowen asked for a motion to approve the bill list.

ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN GRILLETTO, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN CUOZZO, THE BILL LIST OF OCTOBER 6, 2022 WAS APPROVED. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES

REPORTS SUBMITTED FOR COMMITTEE REVIEW:

ENGINEER'S REPORT – October 6, 2022; CONSTRUCTION REPORT – Plumsted & New Hanover August 2022; TAX COLLECTOR REPORT – August 2022; FINANCIAL REPORTS – Revenue Summary by Month August 2022; Abbreviated Summary Budget Account Status August 2022; Treasurer's Report August 2022; POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT – August 2022; PLUMSTED BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS DISTRICT #1 MEETING MINUTES – none; PLUMSTED TOWNSHIP MUA MINUTES – none; PLUMSTED TOWNSHIP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE MINUTES – none

Bowen asked if there were any questions on the reports. Committeeman Grilletto asked about the engineering report. Witham explained the police department project is with our former engineer. The county helped out with putting plates on the area. We are working on easements for many projects. Grilletto also mentioned stormwater and cybersecurity and there was discussion of the same. Bowen commented on the Red Maple storm drains that were repaired. He then spoke about a discussion with the engineer and other road repairs. Calabrese said that the pricing we got for repairs was very good and he appreciates Hirsh.

Bowen asked if there was any old business from the committee. There was none. Bowen asked for any new business; there was none. Mayor Bowen asked for public comment.

Resident Susan Potter of Sanders Lane came forward. She is a school board member. She wanted to let everyone know that the board and superintendent are available for any questions so they can get direct, accurate answers to any questions. It would be the superintendent's pleasure to speak with anyone if they have any concerns about the curriculum. Cuozzo said that he can vouch for that as she met with him today. Potter stated that Cuozzo didn't even know her name so she has a problem with that. It is Michele Halperin-Krain.

Tom Potter of Sanders Lane also came forward. He understands that DeWolf Farm is for sale and wanted to know if there was any information on that because there are a lot of rumors floating around. The committee did not have any info; nothing has come to the township or LUB at this point.

Resident Gwen Schwarzwalder of Loveman Road commented that she is in support of the resolution that condemns the standards and she is looking forward to getting more involved in seeing what the school is doing with the curriculum. It is a big concern in the community and all over NJ and parents want to get involved. It would be good to have that done in open forum. Thank you for that. Bowen said that Calabrese mentioned the school has been offering sessions regarding the curriculum.

Nadene Cicero, Deputy Municipal Clerk spoke, "Veteran's Day, coming up on November 11th. There are celebrations being held, including one here in Plumsted Township. Many times we only here about veterans who have fought in wars who have historically been male. One thing I would like to mention is that veterans include anyone who has served in the military, no matter their gender. Females have served in the military since the time of the Revolutionary War. Molly Pitcher is one example. Some women even disguised themselves as males so they could fight in combat. Women have served as nurses and other positions, including combat support over the years. Females have recently been allowed to serve in combat. The township committee may or may not be aware that two female veterans work for the township. Police Secretary Cyndi MacReynolds served in the Air Force and I served in the Army. I believe Cyndi was an MP and I was in the signal corp. My job was to install combat and non-combat telephones. My father and my uncle served in the infantry in World War II. My uncle was killed during the war and is buried in the Philippines. My father was always proud of his service, even though he did not talk about what he saw. He always said he only wanted to have daughters so they would not go in the Army. He had three daughters and then I joined the Army. He was a bit surprised and said he was ok with it. My time in the service was very rewarding. I just want to remind everyone that veterans include both males and females."

The committee thanked Nadene and the audience applauded. Grilletto talked about the Veteran's Day celebration.

Larry Jones came forward, 14 Oakwood. Someone asked about the textbooks coming home in school. He knows that his middle school daughter doesn't have textbooks; she does homework at school mostly with her tablet. His son is in 5th grade and has books that come home. As far as health and gym, he isn't sure what they do. He is trying to get some answers as well through the school. He goes to those meetings. He is the president of recreation baseball. He has a friend who has his own company and he builds homes. He proposed donating to recreation, the roof and windows. He will order them and then install for free. Calabrese spoke with him just before the meeting and said he would be getting back to him regarding sponsorship, signage, etc. There was additional discussion among committee and Jones regarding this.

Bowen said that his understanding is that any parent can have access to their child's curriculum upon request. So whether books come home or are electronic, parents are able to see that curriculum. The BOE is encouraging parents to do this. They are very proactive.

Cuozzo said that one of the most controversial things has not the curriculum but the resources that were recommended. The school board and curriculum supervisor have both not been liberal in their recommendations. They have been conservative and the number of things they recommend and a lot of things are overload, way too much. They've narrowed it down. What he is saying is that things other than textbooks, those resources should be shared with parents.

Barbara Diblin, 12 Terrace Ave, said that she is in support of the resolution condemning the curriculum standards. Thank you.

John O'Callaghan of Oak Lane spoke. There seems to be debate about the curriculum and a lot of information coming out. He was wondering if when we have the meeting next month to actually have the superintendent attend so that all viewpoints are heard in the same room.

Bowen asked if there was any other public comment; there was none. Grilletto had questions about the police stats. Gunshot wound, how did that happen? Reilly said it was accidental, cleaning his weapon. He also asked about assault and rape; was that outside town or what? Reilly and Meroney advised if it's on our report, it is in our town. If it was not, it would be listed as an agency assist. Grilletto then asked about suspicious persons. Meroney said that it is all in town, if not, it's an agency assist. Meroney said that it could be anywhere in the township. Witham asked if he meant downtown or the township. The report is for the township, not a specific area. Grilletto then asked about two stolen cars; they were resolved.

Bowen said they are going into a second executive session but no additional action is anticipated. The next meeting will be held on November 3rd. Election Day is November 8th. Last day to register to vote is October 18th. Chief mentioned the elementary school parade through Main Street to Evergreen, back to the school.

ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN GRILLETTO, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN CALABRESE, RESOLUTION NO. 2022-303 AUTHORIZING THE CONVENING OF A SECOND EXECUTIVE SESSION IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT WAS ADOPTED. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES.

ON MOTION OF COMMITTEEMAN CUOZZO, SECONDED BY COMMITTEEMAN CALABRESE, THE OCTOBER 6, 2022 MEETING WAS ADJOURNED. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES.

Respectfully Submitted,

Muxei W Haw

Jennifer Witham, RMC, CMR

Municipal Clerk

*Please be advised that these minutes are adopted pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-14. They are not intended to be a verbatim record of the meeting. There is a verbatim recording of the meeting a copy of which may be requested through the Plumsted Township Clerk's Office.